
   

 

Area 1 Sheryl Flanagin, Director 
Spring brings warmer tempera-

tures, more sunshine, bursts of 

color from the daffodils, and 

most importantly, area meet-

ings!  Our Area 1 Meeting will 

be held Saturday, April 21, at 

the Fairfield Inn & Suites in 

Weatherford.  Zonta Club of 

Parker County is busy prepar-

ing a great meeting for us.  Get 

ready to reconnect with your Zontian friends, learn 

more about Zonta, and ñborrowò great ideas as we all 

are busy ñSharing the Zonta Zeal.ò  Zonta Club of 

Mineral Wells will help host a fabulous reception Fri-

day evening, and the host event Saturday night at the 

Silverado Arena on the Brazos sounds like too much 

fun to miss.  I may even have to try to find some cow-

boy (cowgirl) boots for that night. Come on all you 

Area 1 Zontians, head on down to Weatherford, Tex-

as (or up or over) for one of the best events of the 

springtime.  Wonder if the bluebonnets will be bloom-

ing? 

Central Oklahoma 

Central Oklahoma honors charter member and 

past president LouAnna Munkres:  The Zonta Club 

of Central Oklahoma honored LouAnna Munkres for 

her 30 years of service to Zonta at the clubôs January 

meeting.  LouAnna received a certificate from Zonta 

International and a congratulatory letter from Gover-

nor Janis Wood on behalf of District 10.  The club 

also honored LouAnnaôs service with a slideshow 

featuring her many Zonta activities throughout the 

years.  We are proud of LouAnna and commend her 

for making a difference in the lives of women!   

 

(L-R) Gov Janis Wood, LouAnna Munkres, and Pres Theresa 

Farris with the certificate sent to LouAnna by Zonta Interna-

tional honoring her 30 years in Zonta. 

District board members share experiences: The 

Zonta Club of Central Oklahoma gained insight into 

the responsibilities and activities of those serving on 

the District 10 Board as Governor Janis Wood, 

Nominating Committee Chair Sharon Hebert and 

Parliamentarian Judy Kautz shared their experienc-

es with the club at the November meeting.  These 

ladies shared their duties and the benefits of serving 

the district, and also encouraged club members to 

consider serving at the district level.  Club members 

also enjoyed a slideshow highlighting member activi-

ties during their service as board members.  

 

Gov Janis Wood shares her 

experiences with the Cen-

tral Oklahoma Club at 

their November meeting. 
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D10 Nominating Committee Chair Sharon Hebert (left) re-

ceives a corsage from Central Oklahoma Club member Peggy 

Beabout before her presentation. 

(L-R) Pres Theresa Farris, Gov Janis Wood, Parliamentarian 

Judy Kautz, and Sec Diana Powell sit at the head table during 

the November meeting.  The club used hats and other decora-

tions from the District 10 Conference on the tables at the meet-

ing. 

Central Oklahoma prepares for Status of Women 

Banquet:  The Status of Women Committee is 

busily preparing for the Central Oklahoma biannual 

SOW Banquet to be held March 20, 2012.  The club 

will honor three women in the community for out-

standing service, and present local service money to 

six different organizations that make a difference in 

the lives of women in Oklahoma.  Committee Co-

Chairs Angie Weaver and Peggy Beabout state that 

this is where we see the benefits of all our fundrais-

ing efforts go to deserving organizations.  Zontians 

and guests are invited to attend the event.  Contact 

the club through the Central Oklahoma website at 

www.zontacentralok.org to get more details and to 

RSVP.  

 

SOW Committee Co-Chair Peggy Beabout emceed the last 

SOW Banquet, pictured here.  Peggy will once again emcee the 

2012 banquet in March. 

Fort Smith 

Fort Smith Zontians Celebrate the Holidays and 

Kick in the New Year with Service! 

The beautiful home of Zontian Kathy Coleman was 

the setting for the Zonta Club of Fort Smithôs annual 

Christmas dinner. Kathyôs house was amazingly dec-

orated and got everyone in the Christmas spirit!  

Kathy Coleman visits with her guests 

 

Zontians 

Caron 

Roberts, 

Kathleen 

King and 

Marilyn 

Barr visit 

during 

dinner. 
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The Zonta Club of Fort Smith provided a Christmas 

party with full stockings and gifts for nine residents of 

the Fort Smith Girls Shelter. The Fort Smith Girls 

Shelter is the clubôs longest running service project, 

over 40 years! The girls enjoyed pizza and ornament 

making.  Full stockings were also handed out to all 

the residents of the local Crisis Intervention Center, 

and 4 women and 2 children who are residents of the 

Esther house, a local home for homeless women and 

children, had Christmas presents provided to them 

from the club. 

Kathy Jarvis, Kim Vann, Sheryl Flanagin, Marilyn 

Barr and Katie Vann braved the 26 degree weather 

to participate in the Girls Shelter Polar Bear Walk 

January 14th.  Members of Zonta donated individually 

over $200 to the Girls Shelter. 

Upcoming service events include the clubôs 3rd annu-

al First Impressions Workshop for women entering or 

re-entering the workplace.  Table topics of resumes, 

social networking, interviewing, and dress will be dis-

cussed and participants will be provided dinner and 

free shopping from the donated dress for success 

donations. In May, club members will provide a ca-

reer fair for 7th, 8th, and 9th grade girls at a local Jun-

ior High School.  

 

 

Johnson County 

Our Johnson County Club had three valuable meet-

ings in January. One of course was our AE meeting.  

Laura Sanchez Hernandez, AE Fellow studying at 

University of Texas, came to speak at our HS.   Thirty 

young women interested in science and our Rio Vista 

Z- clubs were our guests.  This was above the fold in 

our Cleburne Newspaper, so yea! 

We also had a long-term planning meeting directly 

after the New Year.  At this meeting we had some 

wonderful conversations about our goals for the fu-

ture.  These included having a quarterly Zocial and 

expanding our Art Bra Event into a signature evening 

event.  Losing no time we had our first Zocial hosted 

by Angie Allen at the end of the month.  It is good to 

have Zonta fun too! 

The Zonta Club of Johnson County was proud to in-

stall three new members at their February meeting.  

We were also able to welcome guest Amber Wash-

ington from the Cleburne Times Review.  The Chris-

tians Women Job Corp presented the program.  This 

group works with women to increase their job, soft 

skills, and goal to gain new employment. 

L-R: President Barbara Yoder, with new members DeAnne 

Derrick, Marty Peters, and Jerri Vaughn 

In March we will have our UN meeting.  Past Gover-

nor Sharron Miles will update us on her trip to Haiti 

and bring a speaker to talk about international water 

needs.  

See everyone at Area Meetings!   
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